ADDINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE
HELD AT THE MEMORIAL HALL, ADDINGHAM

ON WEDNESDAY 30 OCTOBER 2019 AT 7.30PM
Present
Cllrs: Coates (Chairman), Jerome and Tennant.
Absent
Cllr Smith
In Attendance

Cllr A Naylor – Ward Representative       
Parish Clerk – J Markham
Public – 1
18/19 Apologies for Absence
Received from Cllr Smith; reasons for absence approved.
19/19 Disclosures of Interest
Pursuant to the Council’s Code of Conduct, Members were invited to disclose any additional interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests), and to note in the Declarations of Interests Book any previously disclosed interests, relevant to the business of the meeting.
Relevant interests noted: None
20/19 Public Consultation and Question Time  

No matters were raised by the member of the public present at the meeting. 
21/18 Minutes of the Meeting held on 17 September 2019 
Resolved: That the Minutes of the meeting held on 17 September 2019, having been taken as read, be approved and signed as a true and correct record by the Chairman.
22/18 Draft Budget and Precept 2020/21
The draft budget proposals for 2020/21 were considered, together with the Action Plan and CIP 2020-23, as received by Council at its meeting held on 18 September 2019 (Minute 178/19 refers).  

At the invitation of the Chairman, Cllr Naylor reported on BMDC’s draft budgetary proposals, and the possible funding implications of proposed cuts in service budgets.  It was also reported that BMDC’s timetable for release of information to parish councils for calculation of the precept was likely to be delayed this year because of the General Election.

Taking account of the likely impact of BMDC’s proposed cuts in service provision, and noting predicted expenditure during the current financial year, as well as additional spending requirements likely to be brought forward during the next, the proposed provisions in the draft statement were reviewed and agreed.  Specifically, in the interests of ensuring adequate contingency provision for services, it was agreed that an additional provision be made to cover the continuing costs of responding to investigations arising as a result of vexatious local elector activities.
Resolved to Recommend:  That the draft Budget Statement 2020 be recommended for the consideration of Council as the basis for the setting of the Precept 2020/21.

Council would be asked to note that, if approved, the draft Budget 2020 would require a minimal increase in the precept of 1% which, subject to confirmation of electorate details from BMDC, was likely to translate into a reduction in the precept charge on Band D properties.

23/18 Date of Next Meeting
The next Meeting of the Committee would be held on a date to be convened in March 2020.
Meeting closed at 8.15pm.

____________________________________

Chairman
